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Moslah Mystic Wheels Take to the Streets for the 
West Texas Rodeo & Fair Parade in Abilene  
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Orlando Reyes - Potentate 2022

Making a Difference Together

The month of September was another busy month for Moslah as we had our
monthly Business Meeting with a Ladies Program on September 8th. Before the
Business Meeting Illustrious Sir Richard Baker P.P. read the Memorial Resolution
for Illustrious Sir John Desilets P.P., and Illustrious Sir Gary Reynolds P.P. read the
Memorial Resolution for Illustrious Sir Don Russell P.P. The reading of the
Memorial Resolutions gave us the opportunity to remember these two husbands,
fathers, grandfathers, Masons, Shriners, and Past Potentates of Moslah Shrine.

My old red fez has faded a bit, Yet every time I look at it 
I view the past thru memory's door, Scenes that will come again no more. 
Voices and faces of yester-year, Thru the magic of the old red fez appear.

To remind me of joys that once were mine, And happy days with the 
Mystic Shrine.

I would like to thank everyone who helped make the evening special. We had 137
nobles and ladies attend the reading of the Memorial Resolutions of which 20 of
them were our Past Potentates with their Ladies.

The following evening we had Games Night/Bingo where the Divan had the
great honor of serving ice cream to 142 nobles, family, and friends. Our Oriental
Guide, Brett Boone, and Lady Melinda Burke put together an outstanding night.
They had the traditional bingo, and also had gin rummy and video games for the
kids.

We ended the month of September accomplishing one of Moslah’s main goals:
supporting Shriners Children's healthcare system with our Fall Hospital Fund Drive
(HFD). Once again a spectacular job was executed by our nobles, ladies, and
friends. Our Chief Rabban, Coty Owens, and HFD Chairman, Noble Marvin
Woods, put together an excellent plan to ensure that Moslah accomplished its
goals. MISSION ACCOMPLISHED! The collected amounts will be announced in
our October 13th Business Meeting.
(Continued on next page)

It’s October and Autumn is upon us. Here is a fun fact.
The name October stems from Latin octo, “eight,”
because this was the eighth month of the early Roman
calendar. When the Romans converted to a 12-month
calendar adding January and February, the name
October stuck even though it was now the 10th month!
But to Shriners it means that our Shrine year has
rounded the last curve, and we’re heading down the
home stretch for 2022.
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Potentate’s Column
(Continued from previous page)

If you could not help with this Fall’s Hospital Fund Drive because
you had a prior commitment, had to work, were ill or for any other
reason, I am asking you to click on the link below and donate to
Moslah Hospital Fund Drive.

Shriners International is excited to announce the new digital membership
card. Effective August 2022, when Nobles pay their 2023 dues they will
have immediate access to their newly designed digital membership card.
Nobles can access and present their digital membership card, which
features the status of their dues, in two ways: “My FezCard Viewer”
available for download on Apple App Store or Google Play App Store. As a
result, Shriners International has discontinued the distribution of dues
stickers to individual Nobles.
Click here for more details: Digital Membership Card

Looking forward, our next Business Meeting will be on October 13th.
This will be our last meeting before Ceremonial, which is on October
22nd. So I am asking every Noble to shake the trees, and ask a brother
from your Blue Lodge to join the Moslah Shrine Family. Get those petitions
into the office ASAP, so we can vote on them at our October 13th
Business Meeting.

It's a great time to be a Shriner! Thank you to the entire Moslah family
for all you do for our great fraternity.

Fraternally yours, Orlando Reyes

Illustrious Sir Orlando 
Reyes with Lady Julie 
Desilet, widow of 
Illustrious Sir John 
Desilet P.P. who was 
honored at the 
September Business 
Meeting. 

Illustrious Sir Richard 
Baker P.P. read the 
Memorial Resolution 
for Illustrious Sir John 
Desilets P.P.
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DONATE NOW

In Memoriam
James B. Walker

OCTOBER STATED MEETING

Thursday, October 13th, is our Stated 
Meeting in the Temple Grand 

Ballroom at 7:00pm. 

6:00 pm – Dinner 
$10 donation per plate

Social Hour to follow

Illustrious Sir Orlando 
Reyes with Lady 
Shelly Russell, widow 
of Illustrious Sir Don 
Russell P.P. who was 
also honored at the 
Business Meeting. 

Illustrious Sir Gary 
Reynolds P.P. read the 
Memorial Resolution 
for Illustrious Sir Don 
Russell P.P.

https://webfez.shrinenet.org/DocViewer?Link=yRxKFIIq5pTupOqfonS6X/gx6p4djvWDlGDyzPl6C30CB8r%2bv5gSD3WTkVKzH1lDCQD7tpbWYX5acBa38NiTTuSKuSkO0HvsJ%2bKMeS/K0XNDiNsOqO6m2wUQQueqEy98t47Vl2lqPx1ozvSIhOHt5rP56JTj%2bYrAenxZKlI/PR9WEmBvlWNAAIxt2Yew/ezmVk/25gAuxMSV2hToqq/sNBcPwWAaW9MSADYw3lFYykhcOcQw3C9cCH0W%2bjwTzioW
https://www.moslahshrine.org/fundraiser/hospital-fundraiser/
https://www.moslahshrine.org/fundraiser/hospital-fundraiser/
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Legion of Honor Nobles Paul Sawyer, Art Pena & Rob Trimble present 
the flags at the September Business Meeting.

At the September Business Meeting Illustrious Sir Orlando Reyes (far right) recognized the winners from the 2022 TSMPA Obstacle 
Course (L to R): Ron Hall, William Knight, Gerald Ledbetter, Marvin Woods, Kenny Beck, Greg Mills, Larry Ramsey, Mike Pool, &
Cecil Lemond.

Bob Symington 
played Taps 
after the reading 
of the Memorial 
Resolutions.

Moslah Business Meeting – Thursday Sept 8  |   Temple Grand Ballroom

Noble Ron Caffey & 
IS Don Coulson PP 
with Lady Julie 
Desilet
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Kimber Chambless, the Cookie Lady, describes  & 
demonstrates the process.

After the reading of the Memorial Resolution, the ladies enjoyed a very festive program of cookie decorating hosted by Lady 
Penny Henderson & Lady Karie Mayben along with the other Divan ladies. Kimber Chambless from Bake My Day demonstrated 
how to decorate fall cookies using royal icing. Some ladies had more success than others, but fun was had by all!

Moslah Ladies Program  – Thursday Sept 8  |   Temple Basement

Karon Williams’ cookies turned 
out beautifully.

Carol Coulson, Diana Barcafar & Vandra Hall 
were armed (with icing) & dangerous.

Deb Jones & Sarah “Cookie” Trew knew 
what they were doing & it showed.

Melinda Burke makes introductions while other Divan ladies  look on: Ceci Reyes, 
Beth Owens, Diana Barcafar & Karie Mayben.

Janie Miller, Shelly Russell, Debbie Reynolds & Mary 
Lou Bobbitt  iced, sprinkled & laughed A LOT.

While there were mixed results with the decorating, everyone had a fun time.



Chief Rabban

Jerry Henderson, Chief Rabban
Temple Fundraising Divan Rep

THE CIRCUS IS FAST APPROACHING! As we head into October it
is time to CRANK UP those efforts for our Circus Program Ad Sales
and Noble Ticket Sales. The DEADLINE for Ad Sales is October 28th,
and it will be here before you know it. Please get your Ads turned in to
the Shrine Office as soon as possible to allow the staff to get them
invoiced in a timely manner.

Noble Tickets are available and can be purchased at the Shrine Office.

Make sure you check out the revamped brochure to help our Nobles
make that sale. The following are links to the brochure and sales
forms.

Ad Sales 
Brochure

Ad Sales 
Contract

Noble Ticket 
Sales

You can also find a link to these from the Moslah Website: www.moslahshrine.org

You DO NOT have to be in a Unit/Club to sell ads and/or tickets. We need ALL MOSLAH NOBLES participating and helping
raise funds for our Fraternity. This is our primary fundraiser for the Moslah Fraternity and we need all hands on deck.

SOMETHING NEW
Moslah will be collecting donations to purchase circus tickets to distribute to Foster
Families, Hope Center for Autism, ACH Child & Family Services, along with other
organizations. If you are interested in more information regarding this opportunity,
please contact our Ad/Ticket Sales Chairman, James Perry 817-501-2618, or Jerry
Henderson 817-829-5854.

BE A CLOWN FOR THE DAY!
Do you love to see children smile? Have you ever dreamed of being a clown? Do you look good in over-sized red shoes? If
so, please join Moslah Clowns as a Clown-For-The-Day during the Moslah Shrine Circus! All that is required is a sense of fun
and you’re ready to clown around. For more information and to volunteer, please email or text Royce Rose
(roycetxmason@gmail.com or 817/891-1558), Roxy Rose (roxylk1964@gmail.com or 469/237-4062) or Tawnya Godsey
(tawnyagodsey2020@gmail.com or 817/706-1748).

2022 “CIRCUS DADDIES” PROGRAM
You should have received your Circus Daddies letter in the mail; if you have not,
please contact the Shrine office for the details. This year’s pin is a tribute to one of
Moslah’s finest and most dedicated circus volunteer/supporters.

If you have any questions about the event and/or campaign you can contact the Shrine Office (817/335-9469) or Jerry
Henderson (817/829-5854).
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CIRCUS DADDY DONATIONS IN SEPTEMBER
Jack Allen
Bobby & Tenia Baker
David Beets
Charles Bennett
Pat & Mary Lou Bobbitt
Luther Carmichael
Ken Curry

Richard Gary
Ronald Hall
John Huffman
Jared & Amy Kaley
William Knight
Jerry & Carol Knott
Robert Miller

Gregory Mills
Jim  Mitchell
John Norris
Ron Perkins
Dick Smith
Virginia Spalding
Morgan Ervin

Gordon Summers
Frank & Elizabeth Treadaway
Guy Trya
Troy & Sharon Vinson
Joe Williams
Johnny Wood
Karen Cox

https://www.moslahshrine.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/80th-Annual-Moslah-Shrine-Circus-AD-Sales-Brochure.pdf
https://www.moslahshrine.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Circus-AD-Contract-Form.pdf
https://www.moslahshrine.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Circus-Ticket-Order-Form.pdf
http://www.moslahshrine.org/
mailto:roycetxmason@gmail.com
mailto:roxylk1964@gmail.com
mailto:tawnyagodsey2020@gmail.com


Assistant Rabban

Coty Owens, Assistant Rabban

THANK YOU, MOSLAH NOBLES, LADIES & FRIENDS
What a fantastic year we have had raising money for Shriners Children’s healthcare
system. So far this year we have raised over $110,000 for our hospitals. I would like
to thank everyone who showed up in force for the Fall Street Corner Collections this
year. It was a hot day, but together we made it great. We even received a check for
$25,000 from an anonymous donor out in Granbury. This donor knew exactly who
we were, and the work our hospitals perform for the kids. A special thanks to Marvin
Woods and his Lady Shelly for all of their hard work on coordinating the volunteers,
the equipment, and the counting – without them things would not have run as
smoothly as it did.

The fundraising year is not over yet. We will have our Annual Christmas Car Show
on November 5th at the Temple. Please help to spread the word to all of your
friends, neighbors and coworkers to come out and join us. During the same time the

D. Michael Wallach, P.P. Texas Hospital Board Member
David Henderson Texas Hospital Secretary Emeritus
William Risk, M.D., P.P. Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
Gary E. Reynolds, P.P. Galveston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
Richard P. Baker, P.P. Houston Hospital Chairman Emeritus
James H. King, Jr., P.P. Houston Hospital Board Emeritus

Shrine Hospital Board Members
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Daughters of the Nile are hosting a Christmas Craft Fair in the Temple Ballroom, so there will be something to entertain
everyone. We appreciate Queen Morgan Ervin and her Princesses partnering with us to get folks out for the benefit of Shriners
Children’s, for Moslah, and for our partner organization.

I would encourage every noble to hand out the fundraising cards with the QR code or post on your social media page. This is a
great opportunity that we have year-round to collect money for Shriners Children’s and it is easy. All you have to do is add the
following link to your social media page https://www.moslahshrine.org/fundraiser/hospital-fundraiser/
Remember that “No Man Stands So Tall As When He Stoops To Help A Child”

Hospital Fund Drive Chairman, Marvin Woods, appeals
for Street Corner Collections volunteers at the
September Business Meeting.

HFD Fall Street Collections: Lady Barbara Landers, IS Gerald Ledbetter PP, 
Lady  Karie Mayben

2022 Hospital Fund Drive Dates

Saturday, November 5th

Moslah Christmas Car Show
Moslah Shrine Temple

https://www.moslahshrine.org/fundraiser/hospital-fundraiser/
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High Priest & Prophet

Gary Mayben, High Priest & Prophet
Membership Committee Divan Rep

BE A SHRINER NOW
I would like to thank all the Membership Committee Team members that
have been doing a great job of supporting Moslah!
We currently have another candidate to vote on in our October Business
Meeting and several petitions heading to the office. Keep up the good
work!
Shriners International has some important information regarding dues
payments; please take time to read the article below.
Moslah 2022 Ceremonial is October 22nd. The Ceremonial Divan has
been meeting weekly to be ready to perform for all of the NEW Moslah
members as well as the Arch Program. The office sent out 37 letters to all
of the 2022 and 2021 members who haven’t attended the Ceremonial. We
currently have 67 RSVPs for the 90’s Party that evening to welcome the
new members. Please get in your RSVP – it’s going to be a great evening!

Moslah Shrine Membership Dues for 2023
Nobles, it is time to renew your Shrine membership for 2023.
• Please verify in WebFez that your email address is correct. The use of electronic communications

can have a tremendous positive impact on reducing costs and increasing cash flow for Moslah.
• In September you should have received an email with membership renewal information.
• Please pay your dues as soon as possible to help us save money by reducing the need for additional follow-up via physical

mailings, emails, or phone calls.
• In October, physical mailings will be sent to those without email addresses and to others who have not yet paid.
• The deadline for 2023 membership dues is December 31, 2022.

Pay Your 2023 Membership Dues Online by Clicking Here 
($5 convenience fee applies)

Pay 2023 Dues

2022 Moslah Shrine Ceremonial
October 22, 2022 – Moslah Shrine Temple

12:45 P.M. – 1:15 P.M. Registration
1:15 P.M. – 2:00 P.M. Unit Presentations for Candidates & Their Ladies
2:20 P.M. – 4:25 P.M. Ceremonial Sections for Candidates
2:20 P.M. – 4:25 P.M. Ladies Presentation With Divan Ladies
4:30 P.M. – 6:15 P.M. Arch Program & Fezzing Ceremony
7:00 P.M. New Noble Introductions at Welcome Party
7:30 P.M. – 8:30 P.M. Dinner
8:30 P.M. – 11:30 P.M. Dancing
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https://www.moslahshrine.org/membership-dues/


Saturday, October 22
6:30 til 11:30 pm

Beer & Wine, Dinner and Dancing
Hosted by Solid Gold Patrol

Moslah Shrine Temple – Grand Ballroom
1100 Henderson Music By beatco productions

Free but Reservation Required
Click on RSVP or call 817/335-9469

Dress Like Your Favorite 90s Movie Persona or Band

R
S
V
P

R
S
V
P

“AS IF”
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPEosVAlK8MMaWOJIZwA3AVsS2omTcOEsM5EhNgMrNqAYYFg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPEosVAlK8MMaWOJIZwA3AVsS2omTcOEsM5EhNgMrNqAYYFg/viewform
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Brett Boone, Oriental Guide

Oriental Guide
FALL GAMES NIGHT SEPT 9TH — GAME ON!!
September 9, 2022 - Thank you Nobles and Ladies! With 130 attending, this was
a very special night! Children painted pumpkins with the assistance of Lady
Melissa Handley, and played video games (with the help of Kenny Beck setting up
the large monitors). Many played Bingo and other games. It was truly a family
fun-filled evening for all. We were especially honored to have guests from the
Texas Masonic Retirement Center. A LOT of people won prizes!

Thank you to the Clowns who won the Pizza Party for bringing the most (12)
non-Shriners; Royce Rose accepted the award on behalf of the Clowns. Thank
you to all participating Units and Clubs, making Moslah proud, providing creative
displays, including Legion of Honor, Clowns, Bedouins, Patrol, Cork & Ash , Egypt
Club, Daughters of the Nile, and the Mystic Wheels who displayed a Go-Kart, and
Motor Corps who brought TWO Motorcycles! Thank you Bull and Krystol Plumlee
for an amazing job calling Bingo.

The Divan served ice cream for all and also had a great time. And a VERY
SPECIAL THANK YOU to my Lady, Melinda, and to the Entertainment Committee who did an outstanding job taking such great
care of our guests—thank you Kenny Beck and Lady Ellen as well as Marvin Woods and Lady Shelly, and Ron and Lady Emillee,
and the rest of the team. With fun, family, and fellowship, Moslah membership is On The Move!

IS Orlando Reyes awards Clowns President Noble 
Royce Rose with a pizza party for the Clowns who 
brought the most (12) non-Shriners to Games Night

Noble Jarrod “Bull” Plumlee and Lady Krystol “called” the Bingo games, 
and there were many prizes for the winners to choose from. Special bingo 
games resulted in terrific cash & gift card prizes. 

SAVE THE DATE!
MOSLAH FAMILY CHRISTMAS PARTY

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 1ST

MOSLAH BALLROOM



Bedouins
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The Bedouins had a successful day at the Fall HFD Street Corner Collections. We were stationed at Highway 377 & 144 in
Granbury, a very busy intersection. Along with currency we had some surprising donations – the most exciting was a check from an
anonymous donor for $25,000.

We are preparing for our ceremonial performance scheduled for October 22nd. And we are working hard on selling Circus ads and
tickets in hopes of topping last year’s sales.

Units, Clubs & Associations News

Noble Curt Vinson Receives the Golden Trowel Award
On Saturday, Sept 30th, Noble Curt Vinson received the Golden Trowel Award from his lodge, Granbury #392.  His Lady Holly is 
shown pinning the Golden Trowel on his lapel, while Illustrious Sir Orlando Reyes and Lady Ceci, Chief Rabban Jerry Henderson and 
Lady Penny, and Asst Rabban Coty Owens look on.  



Car-Vettes
Fall is around the corner and the cooler weather is coming to Texas 
(hopefully sooner than later). Our Unit was out supporting the Hospital Fund 
Drive in September (a very hot day!!). We partnered with the Lake Granbury 
Shrine Club at Pecan Plantation. Thanks for the support!! Our Unit will be in 
Weatherford in November to raise money for the HFD and Children!! Come 
out and join us at Teskey’s in Weatherford during the Big Buck Contest!! 
Some of our Unit members will also be supporting the HFD Car Show the 
same day, 11/5/22, at the Temple. We continue to grow, and we are waiting 
for YOU!! Are you ready to start driving one of our famous little Yellow Cars? 
Are you ready to be one of the busiest and premier Parade Units in the 
State? Then look no further…. We have a car for you!!! We are building out 
new cars and ready to welcome new members!!! Contact us to see what all 
the BUZZ is about…….

What a great time to be a SHRINER and a CAR-VETTE! We anticipate LOTS 
of parades in 2022!! 
Come on out and support our Unit and the Shrine!! Please contact our Colonel 
(Cecil LeMond – 817/247-0246) or Captain (Mike Pool – 817/229-6407) if there 
is an interest in our Unit participating in a parade. 

Join us for the Upcoming Parades
• Poly Homecoming Parade – Oct 15, 2022
• Weatherford Veterans Parade – Nov 12, 2022
• Fort Worth Parade of Lights – Nov 20, 2022
• Mineral Wells Lighted Christmas Parade – Nov 26, 2022
• Decatur Christmas Parade – Dec 3, 2022 
• Shriners Children’s Mardi Gras Parade in Galveston –

February 19, 2023

Upcoming Unit Business Meeting
Our next unit business meeting is on the 2nd Monday of October 
(10/10) at 7PM located downstairs at the Temple.

Join us on Facebook & Instagram
We are getting the word out – Lots of Great Fun and 
Fellowship!!  Search for: #MoslahYellowCars on Instagram and 
Facebook
To Join or Follow us, search for Moslah_Carvettes on 
Instagram and Moslah Car-Vettes on Facebook

HFD Street Corner Collections at the gate of 
Pecan Plantation: Mike Pool, Bob Brunk, & Rex 
Sallade
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Mike McBride offering drivers the QR 
code for donating online Rex Sallade shaking the bucket 

Bob Brunk & Jeff Sietz (Granbury Shrine Club) catch their 
breath in the shade – the day was a scorcher!



Moslah Clowns
The Clown Unit was busy in September, and we don't look to be slowing down in the
upcoming weeks. On Sept 10th, we joined the Eagle Mountain Shrine Club on their float
in the Azle Sting Fling Parade. Sept 18th, we helped our Hella brothers and sisters clown
around at the Hella Shrine Circus in Garland. And on Saturday, Sept 24th, out of costume
we partnered with the Golf unit, Mystic Wheels, Patrol and Mansfield Shrine Club in
Cleburne for the Fall HFD Street Corner Collections. I want to thank each Noble and
family member who joined us on these days in representing Moslah and having a great
time.

Upcoming Events
Oct 7-8 – TMRC Family Day back in costume to support membership efforts and, of
course, cooking up some Brisket
Oct 22nd – Moslah Ceremonial - expect the unexpected ..lol
Oct 27th – All Church Home Annual Trunk or Treat at 4:30
Oct 29th – Heritage Church of Christ Annual Trunk or Treat
Then the Big One November 17th thru the 20th – Moslah Shrine Circus!

Many thanks to our unit members, families, Potentate and Divan, and members of our
Shrine for all of the support we have received and for pulling together to finish the year
Moslah Strong!
Royce "Buttons " Rose – Clown President 2022

Royce “Buttons” Rose & Lady Roxy “Bows” 
Rose at the Azle Sting Fling Parade
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Noble Chris Akers, Lady Kristan & family at the Azle Sting 
Fling Parade. Chris pulls the EMSC float during parades.

Ron Hall &
Tom Lanier 
@ Azle Sting 
Fling Parade

Moslah Clowns joined their counterparts for the Hella Shrine Circus on Sept 18th
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Directors
The Hospital Fund Drive was a tremendous success, and we’d like to say “Thank You” to all who helped in this most worthwhile event. 
As Shriners we know it is all about the kids.

The Director’s Shooting Team traveled to Corpus Christi to compete in the Fall Invitational Provost Guard Shoot hosted by the Al Amin 
Shrine. The team placed Second in our division, and Noble Tracey Cryer had the highest score for a new shooter. Congratulations 
Tracey!

Family Day at the Texas Masonic Retirement Center is October 8, 2022, from 10am until 4 pm. Bring the whole family. We will be 
competing in the Barbeque Cook Off.

The Circus is right around the corner in November.

Hope to see you there!

Tracey Cryer had highest score for new shooter 
(left & below)

Jim Mitchell & Roger Harn waiting for  their turns



Flying Fez

IS Jeff Barcafar PP & Tom Smith at Fall HFD 
along with IS Bob Cuykendall PP  and
 Noble Chuck Boggess
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Golf Unit
The Moslah Golf Unit held our annual Fish Fry at Eagle Mountain Lake on Aug 28th. It was a wonderful time had by all with lots of
food, drink, fun & fellowship with the golfers and our ladies. We also took a brief pause to hear from Chief Rabban Jerry Henderson
and our own Marvin Champlin about the 2022 Moslah Shrine Circus and selling those ads and tickets. The team is excited to get
going on that. A very special thank you to Doug & Gina Bettinger on letting us invade their beautiful home again for this annual
event. Our next event is scheduled for October and will be a day of golf and fun in Granbury.

As everyone knows, our Fall HFD Street Collections on September 24th went well. With the help of a few members, ladies, and two 
Divan Ladies, we did great at the Granbury Krogers. Jack Allen and his Lady, Nell, brought their huge R.V. for our comfort – we 
weren’t sure the parking lot was big enough for it! I want to thank the people that took their time to help us: Divan Ladies Diana 
Barcafar and Beth Owens, Illustrious Sir Steve Jones PP, Noble Jack Allen and Lady Nell, Noble Lynn Ludolph and Lady Roberta, 
Noble Jimmy Flippin, and my own Lady Joye. 
Another Flying Fez member, Noble Bob Muzzy, was running around the whole time – I think he thought he was one of the Bosses!
Thanks again to all who took the time to help – especially those who could have stayed home and no one would have said a word!
Our mission as Flying Fez members is to support our hospitals and the needs of our children. This year’s collections should go 
towards replacing our hospital van and with any luck we should have a new vehicle to deliver our children safely.
As always, we’re looking for more members!! Dues are minimal, but the rewards are great as we are helping the Shriner’s Children. 
Contact B. J. Young at 817-709-6637 or myself at 817-360-5460 for membership information. Again, thanks to all who helped
and God Bless you all!  Sincerely, Steven Ledgerwood, Flying Fez Commander

Noble Jack Allen, Lady Beth Owens, Flying Fez Cmdr Steve Ledgerwood
& Lady Joye, and Lady Diana Barcafar at Kroger in Granbury

Lady Roberta Ludolph IS Steve Jones PP & Potentate 
IS Orlando Reyes



Mystic Wheels News from the Racin’ Masons!

Fall’s here and it’s time for parades and The Circus!

The Mystic Wheels rode in the West Texas Fair and Rodeo Parade in Abilene in September.  We were invited by Suez Shrine 
and their Abilene Shrine Club.  It was a great event with a two-mile ride through downtown and around the square.  Large 
crowds and our parade drills definitely had the cheers coming our way.  We had 15 riders participate, and many thanks to Suez
for the invitation and welcome reception!

Next on the parade list will be the Poly High School homecoming parade.  This is the largest homecoming parade in FWISD, and 
one we look forward to. Great fun, great public relations, and another chance to get the Fez out in the public.
And of course the Parade of Lights is just around the corner. If you are a Shriner and want to join us at a parade, please give us 
a call.  We can arrange a kart for you to ride.  Contact numbers below.  

We had a very productive day at the Fall Hospital Fund Drive.  The Mystic Wheels manned the corners in Cleburne, and the 
citizens were most receptive.  This is a great event, and we were glad to be a part of it.  Many thanks to all our members who 
gave of their time!

Circus ad sales are underway, and we are ahead of last year’s sales.  This is a major focus for the unit and we anticipate a great 
year.

Please visit our website, Moslahmysticwheels.com to  see our latest activities, photos, videos and upcoming events.  You are 
always welcome at our functions!

Attention Moslah Nobles! Are you and your FAMILY looking for a unit home?
Want to find a great group of Masonic brothers to hang with? Looking to make lasting friendships? Be part of a winning team?
Do you like parades? Do you enjoy the thrill of competition? That rush when you take the field? If that sounds like you, then we
invite you to visit the Mystic Wheels. We are family oriented with Ladies and Kids at all our events. We have regular monthly
activities for everyone and kid friendly activities as well. In addition, we are very active in all Shrine and Blue Lodge activities.
We ride inexpensive, traditional, open wheel go karts that are fun, fast, loud, crowd-pleasing, and easy to ride. You don’t need to
be able to work on them, store them, or transport them…that is all taken care of for you. We’re very user friendly!
Call Bill Jones 817/608-6678, Stoney Burke 817/588-3024, or Brett Wiesner 817/360-7585 for information and to arrange a visit.
Come see why so many nobles and their families have chosen the Mystic Wheels...Still the LARGEST and friendliest motorized
unit in Texas!
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https://moslahmysticwheels.com/


Mystic Wheels (Continued)
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Shelton Beets at TSMPA

West Texas Rodeo 
& Fair Parade in 

Abilene
Saturday, Sept 10th



Patrol
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Shelton Beets at TSMPA

As we move into fall we would like to share a few recent and upcoming happenings with the Patrol. We recently enjoyed brotherly 
communion on the Texas coast for our annual Military Retreat. Many of us enjoyed fishing and golf, while all of us enjoyed 
amazing meals with lots of laughs as we shared stories and time together in a beautiful location with gracious hosts all put 
together by our Entertainment Chairman, Doug Caldwell. We also just had a very successful street corners fundraiser where we 
split our unit up to work both Mineral Wells and Cleburne, and had a lot of generous donations by passers by happy to see the
Shrine out working to serve our children. We have also had some new recruits and have added a few new members to the Patrol 
and we are looking forward to their addition to our unit. The Patrol has a few more events ahead of us to wrap up the year and we 
wish all of our fellow Shriners and their families a happy and wonderful holiday season. Enjoy this cooler weather fellas, we have 
all been waiting for it. See you all at the temple.     – Beau Jennings, Publicity Chairman

A message from the President of the Patrol, Erik Ervin
As we march into fall we have had several memorable moments to reflect on. We just wrapped up our golf tournament. Past 
President Chad Gilley did an amazing job putting it together; we had amazing weather and good times were had. As we move 
forward our Vice President James Wells will be pushing us to another record-breaking year with circus ad sales. Ceremonial is 
October 22 and we are hosting the party. It is a 90s theme so dress up in your favorite 90s fashion, movie star or musician. Our 
Christmas planning party which will be held at Moe Rahmeh's house on November 6th 3-6 pm and will be a Tailgating/Football 
theme (A big thank you to Moe for hosting). Our EC has some great entertainment lined up. Look forward to seeing everyone!!

Patrol members in Mineral Wells

Patrol working the Cleburne Square

IS Allen Miller PP worked behind the 
scenes counting the collections. 



Shifters Motor Club
Greetings from Moslah’s Shifters Motor Club. Our club was established in 2020 and we currently have
48 members. We are a group of car and motorcycle enthusiasts – you do not have to have a classic
car or motorcycle to be a member, just share an enthusiasm for them. We attend car shows in the
area to promote Masonry as well as promoting our own car shows: one in July and another in
November. In addition, to our car show fundraisers, we participate in Temple fundraisers, such as the
Street Corner Collections in the spring and fall.

Shifters Business Meetings are bi-monthly on the 4th Monday of odd months in the basement meeting room at 6:30 (Jan, March, 
May, etc.) Annual dues are $30.00, and your first year dues gets you a club t-shirt.  You can be a Mason and be a member of the 
Shifters; you do not have to be a Shriner. Shifters Motor Club is a great introduction to the Shriners.  If you are a Mason and 
interested in becoming a member of the Shifters and becoming a Shriner, please contact President John Heim, Vice President 
Fulton Abadie, 2nd VP Wallace Whitworth, Treasurer Brandon Reese, or Secretary Freddy Lopez.

Egypt Club
Greetings from the Moslah Egypt Club. Our usual meeting day is on the first Thursday of the month, 
6:30-7:30 pm. We rarely if ever meet longer than that. Our meetings are structured like professional 
organizations.  A) Prayer; B) Reading of what the meeting is going to be about (similar to the WM 
saying “this meeting has been called for the purpose of ____”);  C)Talk about the mysteries of the 
Shrine/Masonry for about 15-20 min. (similar to hearing ritual in a lodge except we discuss the mysteries 
of the rituals); D) Discuss the business of the Egypt Club; E) Ask if anybody has anything to say. Similar 

to asking “does anybody have anything further to say for the good of masonry?”; F) Hit the gavel. 

Some of our business this month was about the “wallet cards” we hand out. Did you know that most Shriners and Masons can’t 
tell you about Freemasonry or Shrine in a couple of sentences and make it sound professional? I have sat in stated lodge 
meetings at 19 different lodges in Texas. The Masons can’t describe what they are in and make it sound convincing to another 
person. The “wallet cards” were written by the members of Moslah Egypt Club. We found most of the information on 
Shrinersinternational.org
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Everyone is invited to attend the Texas Masonic Family Day and 13th Annual Classic Car & Motorcycle Show at the Texas 
Masonic Retirement Center, 1501 W. Division St, Arlington. We will be passing out flyers for our November Moslah Car Show at 
this event. Several Shifters will help with the judging. 
Join our Facebook page to learn more about upcoming events. Our page has over 800 members. We have a Public Group and 
Private Members only group, too.

We have several items on our agenda that we have agreed 
are worthy projects. We are selling stainless steel Masonic 
rings & Shrine rings. Every Shriner and Mason can be an 
ambassador by wearing one of these rings. When I was made 
a Master Mason back in 1972 I was given a Masonic ring by 
my lodge. This tradition of giving a ring to the MM has long 
passed in that lodge. It is time to bring it back and do the 
things that made Masonry and the Shrine great. Come to our 
meeting and you will walk away refreshed. 
Jerry Williams- President

Our club obtained two new locations in Decatur for Circus 
signs – it is a new market, and we hope for more next year. 
Also, we have two new Petitions and expect one to be ready 
by stated meeting.



Cowtown Brewclub
To be a member of Cowtown Brew Club you do not need to be a Shriner. You must be a Master Mason in good standing.
Although we will be encouraging you to join the Shrine! Our dues are $25 a year. Our stated meetings are held on the 4th
Thursday of each month at various breweries in the downtown area. You do not need to be a member to join us at a meeting.
Brew Club hosts brew days at various times (depending on the need), and they are a fun way to socialize, drink beer, and learn
about the brewing process. They last about 6 to 8 hours; we usually have volunteers bring food and beer and it’s a fun way to
spend a day! Obviously, you don’t have to be there the whole time. If you would like to attend a Brew Club stated meeting, find a
member and ask where the next one will be because location changes every month.

Cork & Ash Club 
The Cork & Ash club has several events this month that many of our members plan to attend. These events are: 

- Fort Worth Cigar and Spirit Tasting – October 8th at Panther Island Pavilion 5:00-8:30 pm
- Cigars under the Stars – October 14th at Fort Brewery 6:30-9:00 pm
- Private Cork & Ash Event – October 27th at City Club of Fort Worth 5:30-8:00 pm

Feel free to come out and visit with us if you are interested in the club or just have the time to socialize with your brethren.

This club’s membership is open to all Master Mason’s and any one over the age of 21 can attend our events, so feel free to bring
your spouses and guests! The purpose of the Cork and Ash Club is to explore the hobby of Tobacco and Spirits sampling through
the promotion and education of Tobacco, Cigars, Cigarillos, Pipe Tobacco and distilled spirits, and other related activities to 
increase the awareness and knowledge of selection and pairing of different tobacco and spirits with food, wine, beer and other 
spirits.

Let’s build this club up to be a premier tool for engaging and recruiting for the Shrine.    – Roman Martinez, Cognoscente 2022
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TMRC Club
TMRC Shrine Club’s has monthly meetings on the 3rd Saturday of most months. Our usual schedule is:  Lunch at 11 am in the TMRC 
Dining Room  (all are welcome); 12 noon TMRC Shrine Club Meeting, followed by Sweet Home Blue Lodge meeting at 1:30 pm.

All TMRC Shrine Club members are welcome, plus any other Mason, or potential Masons and their wives as well. 
Paul Sawyer, President.

SHOOTING ENTHUSIASTS
Moslah will be hosting TSA in June 2023. 
Start planning now to be a member of the 

Pistol and Shotgun Team. Whether 
you're a first time shooter or you regularly 

shoot now, we welcome all levels of 
shooters.

Shotgun - Skeet/Trap - Sporting Clays 
and pistols - Caliber 22

Call or e-mail: Charles Carruthers 817-
368-8047

cckc3812@sbcglobal.net
Monthly meetings starting in January ‘23!

Help make TSA 2023 great!

Illustrious Sir Gerald Ledbetter P.P. & Assistant Rabban Coty
Owens are recognized at the September Business Meeting for the
Shriners International Membership Gold Star received at the 2022
Imperial Session for Moslah’s increase in membership in 2021.

mailto:cckc3812@sbcglobal.net


Daughters of the Nile
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Rithmah Temple No. 93, Daughters of the Nile has been keeping busy this year. We had
a fantastic time with our Christmas in July event where we prepared 400 stockings to 
disperse to the Hospitals. These stockings are filled with fun crafts and items to personally 
decorate their stocking! We always look forward to fulfilling special request for our Shriners Children’s.  

We have been back to business since August with several events on the horizon. On Sunday, October 2, 
2022, we will hold our first Ceremony of Initiation for the year. We look forward to a beautiful afternoon which 
will be followed by our units performing. If you are interested in attending, remember to bring your dues card 
and for those who are not members, we will have performances starting at 4pm. This is open to all! 

We will hold another sewing session on Saturday, October 8, at 9 am. Our Saturday Sew ‘N Sews are always happy to have visitors!
Anyone is welcome to come and help complete some of our projects requested by the Hospitals. You don’t even have to know how to 
sew to be able to join the fun! 

Our next Fellowship Meal and Stated Session will be on Tuesday, October 11. We would love to have you join us at 6 pm to break 
bread together and share some time before we get to business at 7 pm. Then we will head off to San Marcos to Celebrate Autumn at
the Falls with our temples from across Texas at Texas Days. Ruh Neb Temple No. 64, Austin, Texas, will be hosting this three-day 
event where all our Texas temples and other members from across the country come to celebrate together. This is always a great 
time!

Don’t forget to join Moslah Shrine and Rithmah Temple No. 93 on Saturday, November 5, 2022, for our annual Christmas Car Show 
and Christmas Marketplace Event! If you or someone you know is interested in being a vendor, we have limited space available! We
would love to have you!  Queen Morgan Ervin, 940-282-9201; Membership Committee Chair Judith Mhoon, 817-271-8890

Noble Erik Ervin and Her Majesty, Queen Morgan, along 
with IS Moe Rahmeh PP, Princess MJ Flynt and Noble 
Henry Hackbusch dressed for 
the occasion at Night on the 
Nile, Rithmah’s annual fund-
rasier for Shriner Children’s, 
held on Sunday, Sept 11th..

IS Moe Rahmeh PP was 
the emcee for the event. IS Mike Wallach PP brought greetings 

from Shriners Children’s Texas..
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In addition to Bingo, cards & board games, kids enjoyed video games.

The painted pumpkins turned out 
beautifully

Moslah Games Night - Friday Sept 9   |   Temple Grand Ballroom

Lady Melissa Handley helps kids paint festive pumpkins in 
the Kids’ Play Area.

Lady Diana Barcafar wins a particularly challenging game of Bingo. Noble Les Keeble (bottom) ran the lighted Bingo number board. 

Some were more 
excited than others 
with their door prize 

winnings:
Ellen & Kenny 

Beck

J.D. “Bull” Plumlee

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Carl Camp, a member of Red Oak DeMolay & 
State Junior Councilor, won 4 tickets to the 
Moslah Shrine Circus.

Stella Boone made sure all of the 
toppings stayed stocked

Moslah Games Night - Friday Sept 9   |   Temple Grand Ballroom

Lady Melissa Handley helps kids paint festive pumpkins in 
the Kids’ Play Area.

Moslah’s Divan served ice cream to the attendees. (L to R) IS Orlando Reyes (Potentate), 
Noble Coty Owens (Asst Rabban) & Noble Brett Boone (Oriental Guide)

Abi Hurst, Noble Henry Hackbusch, MJ Flynt & Morgan Ervin played 
some of the other games on offer.

Noble Greg Mills was a 
big Bingo winner; shown 
here with Noble Brett 
Boone, Oriental Guide 

Moslah’s Divan wouldn’t  cut it as soda 
jerks – they have too much fun! (L to R) IS 
Moe Rahmeh PP (Treasurer) , IS Jeff 
Barcafar PP (Recorder), Noble Gary 
Mayben (HP&P), IS Orlando Reyes 
(Potentate), Noble Coty Owens (Asst
Rabban) & Noble Brett Boone (Oriental 
Guide)
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Noble Chris Akers and Lady Kristan worked with the 
Clowns, Golf unit, Mystic Wheels, Patrol & Mansfield 

Shrine Club in Cleburne.

Noble Bob Muzzy & Noble Joe Varlaro from 
Granbury Shrine Club made their rounds to all of the 
Granbury collection sites. 

Fall Street Corner Collections for Shriners Children’s Healthcare System

Clown President Noble Royce Rose 
drew motorist’s attention with his big 

red shoes.

Noble Stoney Burke & Mystic Wheels President Mike 
Handley, along with a number of other Mystics, worked the 
square in Cleburne.

OG Brett Boone, HPP Gary Mayben, 
Lady Karie Mayben, & HFD Chair 

Marvin Woods got their steps , too.

Noble David Houston is truly 
committed to the cause, collecting 

money with his walking stick. 

Click Here to View 
More HFD Pictures

https://www.flickr.com/photos/moslahshriners/albums/72177720302640632


100 Million Dollar Club
It takes millions of dollars a year to operate the Shriners Childrens’ health care system. 85% of the system’s operating 

income comes from the Shriners Childrens’ Endowment Fund. This fund is supported by the gifts and bequests of Shriners 
and non-Shriners alike. Too many people believe that if they cannot donate or leave a large sum of money, their gift will not 
count. Obviously, every contribution helps. The goal of the HUNDRED MILLION DOLLAR CLUB, established in 1972, is to 

add $100 million to the endowment fund through gifts or bequests of just $100 (or more). Interested in joining? 
There are 3 ways to become a member of the 
100 Million Dollar Club:
• Contribute $100 or more to Shriners Childrens’
• Have your will include a bequest of $100 or more

to Shriners Childrens’
• Add a provision to an existing will leaving $100 or 

more to Shriners Childrens’ 

Questions: Brett Boone 817-919-8659  or Moslah Shrine Office 817-335-9469

Blood bank donations
September:

Moslah Golf Unit
Questions: 
Moslah Shrine Office 
817-335-9469

Past Potentates in attendance for the reading of the Memorial Resolutions for IS John Desilets PP and IS Don Russell PP (L to R): Illustrious Sirs 
Mike Wallach, Steve Jones, Phil Trew, Richard Hall, Paul Johnson, Moe Rahmeh, Jeff Barcafar, Jimmy King, Bill Estill, Orlando Reyes (Current 
Potentate), Gary Reynolds, Jeff Eaton, Allen Miller, Gary Hawkins, Jack Kell, Charles Carruthers, Pat Bobbitt, & Gerald Ledbetter

New Members In September 2022:
Stella Boone – donated by Brett Boone 

& Melinda Burke
Carl Russell 

A “fun” tradition for the Oriental Guide is the auction of 
the Chicken Hat at Rithmah’s annual fundraising gala 

for Shriners Children’s. The OG typically spends about 
$150 to get his chicken hat back, but this year Noble 
Brett Boone’s “friends” drove the auction price quite 

high, much to the chagrin of Brett (and Lady Melinda).  
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MOSLAH’S OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
10/1 H F. Watkins
10/1 John H. Lahue, Sr
10/1 Kenneth L. Morris
10/1 Norman K. Fountain
10/2 Jack K. Steele
10/2 Robert L. Robinson, Jr
10/2 Stacey D. Dale
10/3 Frank B. Felmey, III
10/3 Jackie R. Brumlow
10/3 Jeffry G. Hancock
10/3 Johnny W. Luster
10/3 Joseph P. Williams
10/3 Michael J. Cote
10/3 Robert G. Hafele
10/3 Terry E. Dale
10/3 Vincent L. Cornoyer, IV
10/3 William A. Rush
10/4 Bennie G. Enis
10/4 Christopher R. Hendry
10/4 Dickie T. Edwards
10/4 Jack L. Marr
10/4 Raymond Walker
10/4 Stephen C. Owens
10/5 Thomas J. Morgan
10/6 A C. Hall
10/6 Gordon C. Summers
10/6 Larry D. Boardman
10/6 Ronald J. Perkins, II
10/6 William T. Spears
10/7 John C. Dupuy
10/7 Ronald D. Hall
10/8 Christopher D. Maples
10/8 David Reyna
10/8 Dennis W. Bridewell
10/8 Royce N. Rose
10/8 Russell L. Newman, Jr
10/8 William M. Fitch, Jr

10/9 John H. Opryshek
10/9 Kenneth J. Patrick
10/9 Kirk T. Barnes
10/9 Roscoe U. Wright
10/10 James W. Howard
10/10 John A. Powell
10/10 W A. Corthay
10/11 Charles E. Carruthers, Jr
10/11 Ronnie G. McManus
10/11 William E. Powell
10/12 David A. Jobe
10/12 Duane G. Gilleland
10/12 Mark C. Abbott
10/13 Charles M. Womack
10/13 W L. Carr, Jr
10/14 Allen D. Hubler
10/14 Jimmy D. Flippin
10/14 T J. Crump
10/15 Christopher E. Gant
10/15 James A. Hall
10/15 Kevin D. Moss
10/15 Raymond B. Henderson
10/16 Charles H. Wetter
10/17 Jerry L. Keller
10/17 Michael L. Layton
10/17 Steven H. Cumbie
10/17 Thomas P. Crow
10/18 Randy E. Walker
10/18 Walter K. Warren
10/19 A Marvin Champlin
10/19 George V. Dodson
10/19 Gerald A. Wyatt, Jr
10/19 Jeremy R. Gwin
10/19 John T. Pennington
10/19 L J  Fergus

10/20 Bobby Wayne Baker
10/20 Charles A. Tompkins, Sr
10/20 Ellis High, II
10/20 Ira L. Miller, Jr
10/20 Jack D. Smith
10/20 Jerry K. Mitchell
10/20 Patrick H. Waddle
10/21 Edward E. Trayford
10/21 Raymond L. Fletcher
10/21 Robert L. Taylor
10/21 Robert S. Jones, Jr
10/22 Dr Justus T. Peters
10/22 James B. Payson
10/22 Ryan S. Bennett
10/23 Donald L. Cox
10/23 Jason D. Summers
10/23 John F. Johnson
10/23 John L. Anderson
10/24 Rickey L. Hardy
10/25 Carl W. Boles, Jr.
10/25 Cecil E. Cox
10/25 Gary D. Hawkins
10/26 A Ralph Shelley
10/26 Billy Wayne Wilkerson
10/26 Eugene D. Kolvig
10/26 James A. Fester
10/26 James L. Mitchell
10/26 Richard S. Stark
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10/27 Daniel E. Wilkins
10/27 Douglas A. Wharton
10/27 Earl H. Moore, Jr
10/27 Gregory J. Illston
10/27 Jeffrey W. Baldwin
10/27 M Keith Bradley
10/27 Vernon L. Lavender, Jr
10/27 William C. Estill
10/28 David L. Rogers
10/28 Glenn T. Moreau
10/28 Mitchell K. Smith
10/28 Rex V. Carter
10/29 Barry J. Schneider
10/29 Bobby J. Betts
10/29 James P. Palmer
10/29 Lewis Eldridge
10/29 Michael L. McAllister
10/29 Shawn Hutson
10/29 William D. Zbaeren
10/30 A Bernhard Ostby
10/30 Charles R. Frost
10/30 Robert J. Symington, Jr.
10/31 Albert A. Taub
10/31 Harold P. Teague, Jr
10/31 James L. Baker
10/31 John P. Bernat
10/31 Kevin S. Burton

Bus: (817) 860-0000
email: 

insurance@orlandoreyes.com
Auto – Home – Life - Commercial

mailto:insurance@orlandoreyes.com


Texas Masonic Retirement Center

Family Day
October 8, 2022  10am to 4pm

1501 W. Division St.  |  Arlington, TX

13th Annual Classic Car & 
Motorcycle Show 

10am – Car Show Opens
Noon – Judging  |  3pm – Trophies

Car Show Entry Fee $25
Contact: Jimmie Lee McMahon 

214/460-4087 |  jimmielee48@att.net
Masonic & General Public Entries Welcome

14th Annual Masonic 
Barbecue Cookoff 

Contest Entrée Fee $50 Rain or Shine
Limited to 75 teams

Cash Prizes to Top Five Places
Contact: Jimmy Emmons 

214/212-5501  jdone54@yahoo.com
TX Masonic Lodges & Appendent Bodies Only

13th – Temple Business Meeting
22nd – Moslah Ceremonial & Party

October

Deadline for submissions for the November
Moslah News is Wednesday, October 26th.
Please send to newsletter@moslahshrine.org.
Questions: Terry Eaton (817)480-4520

It’s easy to join our mailing list to receive the 
monthly newsletter and/or timely emails for current 
events.
1. Text ‘MOSLAH’ to 22828
2. Sign-up online here ==> Mailing List
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17th - 20th – Moslah Shrine Circus
20th – Parade of Lights

November

December
1st – Moslah Temple Christmas Party

mailto:jimmielee48@att.net
mailto:jdone54@yahoo.com
https://www.moslahshrine.org/newsletters/
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